BULLETIN

The North American Manx Association

NORTH AMERICAN MANX ASSOCIATION EIGHTH CONVENTION



CLEVELAND, OHIO **AUGUST 13-16** 1-0-3-5

Vol. 8, No. 3

"To preserve whate'er is left to us of ancient heritage"

March, 1935

CLEVELA

Come to Cleveland, for here will be seen, The finest convention that ever has been.

"COME TO CLEVELAND"

This is the slogan adopted by the Manx of Cleveland for the great convention of 1935. We broadcast now to the Manx people of the world these words and issue them as a cordial and sincere invitation.

Cleveland has ever been a magic word to Manx people, because the Manx have been identified with its growth for over a century-and that growth from a tiny hamlet to a city of almost a million people. Coupled with this, Cleveland has been the center of all things Manx. Since the early pioneer days in this Western Reserve, Manxmen have been "Preserving our ancient heritage." These early settlers, though few in number, banded together and in 1851 founded the Mona's Relief Society, and two years later organized the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society, both of which societies have grown steadily for over 80 years, step by step, until today their memberships number in the hundreds.

We pay tribute to those fine Manxmen and Manx women whose zeal and devotion through these years made it possible for us to enjoy the fellow-

ship of our kinsfolk.

Cleveland again proved a trail blazer in the organization of the first Junior group on the continent—the Cleveland Junior Manx Society. This plan is being successfully followed in other cities.

In 1928 Cleveland also furnished the inspiration to "preserve our heritage" on a larger scale. During the splendid first convention, held in August of that year, the North American Manx Association came into being.

As the pioneers of by-gone days created for us these local societies, so are we building a monument that we know will be treasured by future generations of Manx people all over this vast American Continent. We may not realize the full extent to which this will spread any more than those founders of Cleveland Societies realized their contribution to posterity, but we sincerely hope and believe we are pioneers.

Each year since 1928, we have met in Convention and enjoyed the fellowship of those whose interests and ours are based on the same love of "Ellan Vannin."

Cleveland is again privileged to be the host in 1935, and we are glad to be able to extend the invitation. All Ohio Manx Societies are united to the end that this reunion will be something you will remember always, as

Executive Committee:

General Chairman JOHN R. CAIN 488 East 126th Street, Cleveland, O. Vice Chairman W. HARRY KELLY

Treasurer J. EDWIN KELLY 1282 Edwards Avenue, Lakewood, O. Edwards Avenue, Lakewoo
J. E. CHRISTIAN
MRS. F. T. GORRY
T. KEIG, JR.
ART B. KELLY
W. C. KISSACK
MRS. F. P. KNEEN
J. BRIDSON, Akron
A. KILLEY, Painesville Corresponding Secretary
MISS FLORENCE KENNISH
3353 W. 95th Street, Cleveland, O.

Recording Secretary
MISS C. M. MYLECRAINE
10525 Baltic Road, Cleveland, O.

Committee Chairmen:

Publicity ART B. KELLY Souvenir Book MRS. JOHN R. CAIN WM. C. KISSACK Entertainment W. J. QUILLIAM Refreshment MRS. ROY BERTSCH MRS. F. T. GORRY Transportation R. A. CANNELL Automobile ALLEN N. CORLETT Badges J. S. CANNELL Registration MRS. R. G. ANDERSON THOS. KEIG

Reception MRS. A. U. BARTHOLEMEW ROBERT GORRY

Hotel Reservations MRS. A. B. KELLY Manx Museum MISS G. CANNELL W. H. GORRY

the happiest holiday you have ever had.

All committees have been appointed and are already functioning. A number of meetings have been held and elaborate plans are being made for your entertainment. In addition to the chairmen, there are over 100 active committee members anxious to assure you a happy time. A new feature which will prove most interesting, has been included for 1935a Manx Museum-an article on which appears in this issue.

We are prepared to do our part. You can do your part in assisting our publicity chairman, by telling those friends you meet, and writing to those whom you can not see personally, inviting them to meet you in Cleveland. Also pass along to those you think do not get our literature any information you have. At an early date you will receive a tentative program of the good things we have prepared, and full information as to Hotel Rates, Registration Fee, and other details.

We have again chosen the same fine headquarters as in 1928, the Hotel Cleveland, located in the center of the city. Those who attended our first convention know full well how ably the management of the Cleveland catered to us, and those who will attend this year for the first time, have a treat in store.

The city of Cleveland is worthy of a visit. Built on the shores of Lake Erie, with its cooling breezes, it boasts very fine buildings, many miles of boulevards, beautiful homes, fine stores, schools, churches, and large manufacturing plants.

The Manx people have contributed much to the growth of Cleveland. They have been active in the political and civic life of our city. We are justly proud of the part we have played. We want you to meet the fine folks of this community who are Manx by birth or descent. We be-lieve you all have relatives and friends here and this gathering provides an ideal setting for a happy reunion.

Plan now, TODAY, to let nothing keep you from being amongst the throng that will make the rafters ring with "O Land of Our Birth," "Ellan Vannin," "Ramsey Town," and the other old Manx songs in August 13th

to 16th.

We are expecting you—and here's hoping you won't disappoint us.

Again with all the sincerity at my command, speaking for all the Manx of Ohio, I invite you to-

"Come to Cleveland, you Manx people all, For all are invited, the great and the small. From the North and the South, and the East and the West There isn't a soul but is asked as a guest."

> JOHN R. CAIN. General Chairman.

Published by The North American Manx Association

OFFICERS 1934-1935

___Hon. A. B. Crookall Hon. President Douglas, Isle of Man Hon. Vice-Pres. __Hon. Richard Cain

Douglas, Isle of Man Past President _____James Y. Mann

Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada, ____Thomas C. Kelly President____

Hinsdale, Illinois. First Vice President ____Arthur Callow Toronto, Ontario, Canada.

___R. H. Corkill Second Vice President____ Detroit, Mich.

Third Vice President_____J. Edwin Kelly Cleveland, Ohio

Secretary _Art B. Kelly 2711 Dover Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio __Fred Boyde Treasurer _____ 5044 W. Superior Avenue, Chicago, Ill.

MEMBERSHIP

May we apologize for the late publication of this issue. The reason is that we have been waiting to give you some Cleveland Convention news.

We are pleased to report that the arrangements are progressing very satisfactorily. The committees appointed are working very hard and harmoniously to make this reunion one that you will be pleased to remember long after you have returned home again. We have had so many inquiries at our previous conventions, "When are you going back to Cleveland?" So this is your chance, and we believe you will be present at the biggest gathering of Manx people ever assembled on this continent. Your host, the Manx people of Cleveland.

Manx people ever assembled on this continent. Your host, the Manx people of Cleveland, are morally and financially supporting this meeting and they also appeal for your moral and financial aid. Morally to say you will be present, and financially to support the Bulletin to enable us to get all the Convention news to you monthly up to Convention time.

You possibly received our direct postcard appeal. We mailed 800 cards and were very pleased with the response, but still there are nundreds of Manx people interested in us that have not yet forwarded membership. We promised our President we would present him with 1,000 members at our Cleveland Convention and we are not going to disappoint him.

and we are not going to disappoint him.

So may we again make that same old appeal to our Manx societies, Regional Directors, Manxmen, Manx women, and all those of Manx descent who are not yet members to join up with us—and to our members may we kindly appeal to you to "get us another member".

This little bit of Manx news we send to you is worth one dollar per year, and you also become a member of an Association which is unique and of which you will be proud to tell your friends that you belong.

When you have read this Bulletin make ex-

When you have read this Bulletin make arrangements to have your vacation the week of August 12th, and in the letter you are going to advise us you are coming to Cleveland, enclose \$1 for membership and mail same to

ART B. KELLY, Secretary, 2711 Dover Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio.

Visitors

We have been informed that Mr. W. H. We have been informed that Mr. W. H. Chapman, of Douglas, is sponsoring a trip from the Island to Canada and the United States. The party expects to leave Liverpool, Saturday, April 20th, and arrive in Montreal April 29th. They will visit Ottawa, Toronto, Niagara Falls, Buffalo, Cleveland, Washington and New York, and leave for home again Friday, May 10th.

We know this party will have an enjoyable time, as the Manx people in the cities they are to visit will be pleased to meet and greet them, and we hope our Manx societies in these cities will also co-operate with Mr. Chapman to make this visit a happy one.

Cleveland's Welcome! CITY OF CLEVELAND

Office of the Mayor March 18th, 1935.

To the Members of The North American Manx Association. Greetings:

I am pleased to know that you have accepted Cleveland's invitation to hold your International Convention in our city, August 13-17, 1935.

As Mayor of the City of Cleveland and personally, I want you to know that every effort will be made to give you a warm welcome and that the city government pledges you its complete re-operation.

peration.
Very sincerely yours,
HARRY L. DAVIS,
Mayor.

THE CLEVELAND CONVENTION AND VISITORS' BUREAU Incorporated 1604 Terminal Tower Cleveland, Ohio

March 18th, 1935. To the Members of The North American Manx Association:

The Cleveland Convention and Visit-ors' Bureau, Inc., desires to present its compliments to the North American Manx Association.

Manx Association.

You have again honored Cleveland with your International Convention, to be held in our city August 13-17, 1935, and it will be our extreme pleasure to co-operate with your officers and the local committee in making your Cleveland Convention the most successful one ever held

We trust that your stay in our city will be both pleasurable and profitable. Very truly yours,

A. J. KENNEDY, Secretary-Manager.

Manx Museum

In keeping with the aim of Manx Associa-tions everywhere, "to preserve whate'er is left to us of ancient heritage", it has been decided that for the forthcoming Convention a Manx Museum would be a most interesting and appropriate feature.

Museum would be a most interesting and appropriate feature.

A Committee on Manx Antiques has been formed, and is gathering Manx curios to be on view in the hotel during the Convention. The Committee invites those who possess interesting and typically Manx articles of this nature to loan them to the Museum to be on view during the Convention, with the assurance, of course, that they will receive all possible care. Those wishing to do this should communicate with either of the Chairmen:

Mr. W. H. Gorry, Miss G. Cannell, 14001 Beaumont Ave., 1492 Robinwood Ave., East Cleveland, O.

Lakewood, O.

Please give any interesting facts or details connected with the articles, so that the Chairmen can submit them to their Committee. To make this a truly fine and representative Manx collection, the objects must be of interest, both from the standpoint of age and association, to Manx people and those interested in objects of genuine Manx origin.

Space for display naturally will be somewhat limited, and the Committee will select those articles possessing the greatest general interest. Small articles are desirable, as it will not be possible to find room for the display of large pieces of furniture.

We are sure that the Manx Museum will prove to be an attractive feature-of the Convention, and will provide an opportunity for visitors to see treasures from the 1sle of Man which will be of the greatest interest.

N. A. M. A. Breakfast Club

N. A. M. A. Breakfast Club

N. A. M. A. Breakfast Club

Four months until Convention time. Forty members needed to reach our goal of 100.

Various cities are sponsoring parties to create enthusiasm. In February the Toronto group met at the home of Bill Taubman, and the Cleveland members at my home. These pleasant events added \$12.50 to our funds. Detroit has formulated a local unit with Bob Cannell as president and Richard Wade, secretary. Ethel. Arthur and Harry Shimmin will entertain at their home in Chicago on March 23rd. The Clevelanders meet this same evening at the home of Lily Harrison.

With this good start, we should soon have 100 interested members.

ELINOR CAIN, Secretary, 488 East 126th Street, Cleveland.

Coming!

We have been advised by the following members they hope to be at the Convention to meet their Manx friends:

Mr. and Mrs. T. Stephen, Merchantville.

N. J.

Harry Roberts, Merchantville, N. J.

Harry Lace, Denver, Colo.

Mr. and Mrs. W. Karran, Smithdown,

Branch, N. Y.

Fred N. Moore, Wichita, Kan.

Mr. and Mrs. T. Jones, Rowley, Mass.

Mr. and Mrs. C. Clague, Seattle, Wash.

Miss I. M. Castle, New Haven, Conn.

R. J. Coole, Buffalo, N. Y.

Miss E. M. Waterson, Brooklyn, N. Y.

Miss Florence M. Gill, Brooklyn, N. Y.

Bill Hay, St. Petersburg, Florida.

Percy Clucas, Toronto.

By "Radiogram," Donald Cock, Detroit.

May we add your name to this list in our

May we add your name to this list in our next Bulletin as your friends may be expecting you to be present?

"COME TO CLEVELAND."

From Here and There!

Mrs. E. M. Phillips, Ervington, P. O., Van-couver Island, B. C.: "Enclosed find our mem-berships. We are pleased to be members of the Association and enjoy reading the Bul-letin."

Mrs. C. R. Seybold, 1164 South Kenilworth Avenue, Oak Park, Illinois: "Enclosed find my dues for 1935. We enjoy the Bulletin and hope this will be a banner year for member-ships."

John J. Corlett, Gibson's Landing, B. C.: "Enclosed find my membership. Wishing you every success with your Convention this year. Give my kindest regards to all the good Manx people."

John S. Crellin, 520—11th Street, South Virginia, Minn.: "Enclosed find my membership. I find the Bulletin very interesting and enjoy all the news. Wishing every success for your Cleveland Convention."

J. W. Jenkinson, 1530 Upshur Street N. W., Washington, D. C.: "The Bulletin is very helpful in keeping up our interest in the association, especially of those of us who live in the wilderness away from other Manx people. Send me a few more copies, as I intend to send them to friends who may not know what you are all doing. Hoping that every Manxman with his lady will join up."

Mona E. Kelly, 917 North 11th Street, Milwaukee, Wis.: "Enclosed find my membership. While I was born in this country, I am very much interested in the Isle of Man and folks who come from there. I know I am going to enjoy my membership in the N.A.M.A. very much. With good wishes for a successful Convention."

Dr. Thos. E. Quine, 206 West Wilshire Avenue, Fullerton, Calif.: "Enclosed find our memberships. We enjoy the Bulletin and hope you will have a wonderful Convention in Cleveland this year."

W. J. Qualtrough, 198 Spence Street, Winnipeg: "Enclosed find my membership. Thanking you for the Bulletin which we receive and enjoy reading very much."

ceive and enjoy reading very much."

Jack Callister, Clairmont, Alberta: "Enclosed find Tom Corlett's membership to the N.A.M.A. He is one of the oldest settlers in this country and came here in 1911. He has one of the nicest farms in this part of the country. He came from Ballaugh."

John Cubbon, 409 Fourth Avenue, Belmar, N. J.: "Enclosed find my membership. Many thanks for sending me the Bulletin. It makes very interesting reading for a Manxman. Best wishes for continued success of the N.A.M.A. My home town is Castletown."

Mrs. D. Mannzen, 2510 Research

Mrs. D. Mannzen, 2510 Rosedale Drive, Griffing Park, Port Arthur, Texas: "Enclosed find my membership. There is only one other Manx family in Port Arthur, Mr. and Mrs. James Watterson, of Peel. I love to read the Bulletin and wish it every success."

FROM THE STRATFORD, ONTARIO "BEACON HERALD," SEPT. 10, 1934

"BEACON HERALD," SEPT. 10, 1934
Mayor Croll, of Windsor, Ontario, publicly
congratulated Claude Kewley (reporter of the
Border Cities Star) for his courage in a noble
work well done in the rapid rescue of the injured people trapped in street car accident on
Howard Avenne, Windsor.
May we also tender our congratulations.
Claude is a son of Regional Director W. E.
Kewley, 420 Harkemar Street, Hamilton, Ontario.

FROM OUR MANX SOCIETIES

Cleveland

The Executive Officers of the N.A.M.A. sincerely appreciate the kindly spirit of co-operation and support given the Association and by the officers and members of all our Cleweland societies in the work of sponsoring the 1935 convention at the Hotel Cleveland. President Harry Kelly, his officers and members of the Mona's Relief Society are doing everything possible to encourage the Manx people to do their part by supporting the convention to make it the best Manx reunion ever held.

held.

President Mrs. F. T. Gorry, her officers and members of the Ladies' Auxiliary are going to see all lady visitors have a good time, and make their visit to Cleveland a happy and memorable one.

President Harrison M. Crellin, his officers and members of the Mona's Mutual Benefit Society, will be ready to meet all the men and see that they have a good time. They cordially invite you to be in Cleveland Monday evening. August 12th, and attend their monthly meeting.

August 12th, and attenuments ing.

President Tom Keig, Jr., and the officers and members of the Cleveland Junior Manx Society say their group will be there with "bells on" to meet all the younger Manx people and show them the time of their lives.

Everybody is enthused. Success is assured.

"COME TO CLEVELAND."

Vancouver

Vancouver

A delightful surprise party was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. J. Killip, 1020 Harwood Street, on Saturday evening, January 19th, in honor of Mrs. E. B. Metcalf's 82nd birthday. Ostensibly Mrs. Metcalf was invited for dinner only, but during this interval members of the Vancouver Manx Society arrived in force and greeted the sightless lady of honor with much affection when she was led into their presence. Community singing, ensemble and solo numbers by the Vancouver Manx Choir were ably accompanied by Mrs. J. Killip and Mr. F. Corrin, while Mr. J. Clucas acted as master of ceremonies in his usual good style. Later a delightful buffet supper was served.

Written testimony of high esteem to the Society's oldest living member was presented by the President, Mr. E. Gelling. Mr. Albert Halsall and Mr. R. H. Greggor also paid tribute, while Mrs. Halsall presented the guest with a corsage bouquet of carnations. Mrs. Metcalf responded appropriately, and delighted all by singing entirely from memory the songs, "I Dreamt I Dwelt in Marble Halls" and "The Lost Chord".

Born on board ship at the city of Albany,

Lost Chord".

Born on board ship at the city of Albany, New York, on January 20th, 1853, and christened Elizabeth Brewer Ward, Mrs. Metcalf spent the first four years of her life on the North American continent before her parents returned to the Isle of Man. Her father, Charles William Ward, was a brother of the Hon. James Kewley Ward, of Montreal, and her mother, Judith Kelly Ward. In 1880 she married the late Capt. W. H. Metcalf, coming back to America in 1905. She resided for some years in Seattle, but subsequently moved to Vancouver in 1911, where she has since lived.

OFFICERS

President, Edward Gelling 361 East 15th Avenue; Past President, J. H. Connor; Vice-President, Albert E. Halsall; Secretary, Arthur E. Halsall; Treasurer, N. Bunt. Committee—Mrs. J. Clucas, Mrs. D. Moir, Mrs. M. Lawson, Miss M. Gell, Mr. J. Clucas, Mr. T. Killip. Auditors—S. Cain, E. Beck.

ARTHUR E. HALSALL, Secretary, 2834 East Georgia Street.

New York

James C. Tyson, Regional Director of New York City and district, wishes to communicate with Manx people in that district. He would be pleased to hear from you. Write 2153—24th Street, Astoria, Long Island.

Edmonton

We had to postpone our last two meetings owing to the bitterly cold weather, but as soon as the weather breaks we will get going again, we hope better than last year. The Christmas Bulletin was a wonderful paper.

ARTHUR TEARE, Secretary.

10863—93rd Street.

Toronto **OFFICERS**

President, Wm. Fick; Vice-President, F. Williamson; Treasurer, Mrs. F. Williamson; Financial Secretary, W. Moore; Secretary, T. P. S. Powers. Entertainment—Mrs. R. Clarks, Mrs. R. Russell, George Moore and George Redford

Bedford.

We are delighted to hear from Secretary T.
P. S. Powers that this Society is getting away to a good start. Their monthly meetings have been very well attended and they are hoping for an increased membership. We also appreciate their kindly thought, wishing the N.A.M.A. a successful and prosperous year and inviting visitors, if in Toronto the first Tuesday of the month, to attend their meeting.

T. P. S. POWERS, 28 Amelia Street.

We have always appreciated the wonderful co-operation and support given us by our friends in Toronto. Their membership has always been the largest, and the support and attendance at our conventions have been 100%. In 1928 they came in one bus to Cleveland. This year we are expecting two. "Come on, Toronto."

Los Angeles

We are always pleased to receive those fine reports of the meetings of this Society from Miss Mary Anne Caine, their genial Secretary (whom we are very glad to hear is recovering from a very serious operation).

Under the leadership of Fresident T. Donald Bain and his executive they are having wonderful monthly meetings. The good times, the co-operation, and the friendly spirit of everybody has made this one of the outstanding Manx societies. Visitors to these meetings tell us of the good times had by everybody.

Over 120 members attended their Christmas party and it was one of the outstanding events of the year. A choir of 25 voices, directed by Edward Storey, sang Manx carols, and many other items were appreciated. It was a wonderful night of good-fellowship and cheer.

The January and February meetings were also very enthusiastic, with visitors from Cleveland, Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Kerruish, and from other parts of California attending.

MARY ANN CAINE, Secretary,

MARY ANN CAINE, Secretary, 714 South Flower Street, Inglewood, California.

Seattle

We are pleased to report the wonderful progress of this Society and the enjoyable times held by the members at their meetings. Their Christmas party was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stewart, 503 Concord Street, and was a great success.

A regular Manx tea party, the singing of Manx Christmas carols were enjoyed by all present, after which everyone present was called on to tell a story or incident that happened to them some Christmas in the Isle of Man. Later in the evening the juniors entertained.

Man. Later in the evening the juniors entertained.

At the January meeting Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Gelling, of Renton entertained. President James B. Moore presided and suggested the secretaries of the different Manx societies should communicate with each other with suggestions of help in building up Manx societies. Mrs. Geo. Cringle, Chairman of the Program Committee, provided a good entertainment of reading, solos and skits. Music was provided by the Manx Kitchen Band. Tea and refreshments were served, after which everyone present had to narrate "how they came to America", "how they found America" and "how America had treated them". Many humorous stories were told and enjoyed. Over 55 members were present.

JAMES B. MOORE, President, EDITH A. CUBBON, Secretary, 902—15th North Street.

Peoria, Illinois

The Manx people of this district are hav-The Manx people of this district are maying good times together and are anxious to boost the N.A.M.A. President Rev. J. Caley Craine, of Princeville, Illinois, has asked for membership blanks and hopes to send in many

Detroit-Windsor

The Detroit and Windser Manx Society held their first regular meeting for the year on Wednesday night, January 9th. A very enjoyable evening was spent by all present. During the course of the business meeting your appeal to the Regional Directors of the district was taken up by Mr. Wade and myself, and discussed for some time.

We strongly urged the members of the Society to get behind the N.A.M.A. and give all the support they can. Having been elected President of the Detroit-Windsor Manx Society for the year 1935, I will endeavor to bring the subject up at every meeting of our Society. In doing so we may be able to reach more Manx people than it is possible to call on.

In reading over the last issue of the Bulletin I see that you are all working hard in Cleveland, to put over the coming Convention 100%. (Bigger and better than ever.)

Wishing you all success and best wishes to all Manx.

FRED TATE, President,
10017 Quincy Avenue,
Detroit, Michigan.
R. H. CORKILL, Secretary,
7623 E. Vernor Highway,
Detroit, Michigan.

Bisbee, Arizona

We have lots of pep and a good attendance at our meetings in Bisbee, Arizona, in spite of bad weather. And each one seems to be as much enthused as I am to make this little Society a success, for it really means lots to the Manx of this district to be able to get together once a month as we do.

Our February meeting was held at the home of Mrs. Annie Watterson. President W. K. Caley presided. After the business meeting we had entertainment and refreshments served by our hostess. Mr. W. H. Kelly played his accordian for the community singing that closed this most pleasant evening.

Our March meeting was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Kelly, with over 35 attending. President W. K. Caley opened the meeting singing the Manx National Anthem and prayer. Letters of interest were read from the Los Angeles Manx Society and from A. B. Kelly, Secretary of the N.A.M.A. These letters are appreciated by our members, as they feel that all Manx societies should correspond with each other, as it would create a keener interest in our meetings, making it possible to get more ideas that would be helpful and interesting to all members. We invite all Manx societies to correspond with our Secretary. Refreshments were served by our hostess and a very enjoyable evening was spent.

I would like to see the day come when every Manx person in the States will be members of the N.A.M.A. Wouldn't that be wonderful? It seems to me that things are on the uptrend in matters of fraternalism, as the local lodges of two well known orders are taking in new members after four years of idleness, so that ought to be encouragement for the N.A.M.A.

If the Regional Directors will get out and work hard and faithfully every chance they have, and members of each Society can help by giving names of prospective members to each Regional Director, so that he can call on them, I believe this would help increase the membership. Let every-member talk of Manx societies and the good times they have at the meetings, for I really do believe in advertising someth

ARNOLD CORRIN, Box 3332, Lowell, Arizona.

Winnipeg

On Saturday, January 5th, the Winnipeg Manx Juniors went for a hike and toboggan party, accompanied by George Killey. We had lots of fun and returned to the home of Mrs R. H. Killey, where we played indoor games and had refreshments.

Those present were: Muriel Callow, Evelyn Fick, Betty Corkan, Berle Qualthrough, Eileen Kneale, Betty Cartwright, Lillian Cartwright, Mona Killey, Mildred Cove, Eunice Quirk, Eva Cove, Mildred Tennent, Olive Cregeen, Tom Corkan, Jr., Bob Killey, Allan Killey, Raymond Fick, Harold Colburn, and Charlie Penner.

MURIEL CALLOW, President, OLIVE CREGEEN, Secretary, Nokomis Building.

REGIONAL DIRECTORS FOR 1935

UNITED STATES

The second section of the section of the section of the second section of the section of t

оню

Miss Alice Corlett, 12008 Thornewood Avenue, Cleveland.

Keig, 13506 Milan Avenue, East Cleveland. John Lewin, 13615 Fourth Avenue, East Cleve-

Jack Bridson 899 Woodward Avenue, Akron. Allan Kermode, 774 East Erie Street, Paines-

Bessie T. Grimes, 2841 Melrose Avenue, Mrs. Cincinnati.

ILLINOIS

Miss A. Comish, 604 North Austin Boulevard, Oak Park. Mrs. R. C. Kelly, 54 East 6th Street, Chicago. Arthur Shimmin, 6544 Perry Avenue, Chicago. Mrs. C. S. Ashman, 306 Barker Avenue, Mrs. C. Peoria.

J. Shimmin, 522 West Boston Avenue, Monmouth.
. J. T. Farragut, 212 North Center Street,

Mrs. J. Galva.

CALIFORNIA Edwin Killip, 3310 Cizador Street, Los Angeles. Miss Mary Ann Caine, 714 South Flower Street, Inglewood. Jack Callow, 625 Date Avenue, Alhambra. R. E. Kelly, 168 Hancock Street, San Fran-

Fred Callow, 2542 Hillegras Avenue, Berkeley.

NEW YORK Miss Alice Garrett, 359 Hayward Avenue, Ro-

Miss Alice Garrett, 359 Hayward Avenue, Rochester, N. Y.
James C. Tyson, 2153—24th Street, Astoria,
Long Island.
Arthur E. Sayles, 684 Madison Avenue, Albany.
Wm. Karran, Box 208, Smithdown Branch,
Long Island,
Mrs. B. J. Bury, 45 Main Street, Gowanda.

MICHIGAN
Fred Tate, 10017 Quincy Avenue, Detroit.
Evan F. Wade, 2540 Manitique Avenue, Detroit.

COLORADO

Mrs. Mary E. Christian, 1027 East 20th Avenue, Denver.

Robert S Killey, 407 West Hallam Street,
Aspen.

J. F. Quine, Campus Drug Store, Boulder.

PENNSYLVANIA
A. B. Corrin, 1101 Chestnut Street, Franklin. NEVADA Mrs. B. Eccles, 245 Lee Avenue, Reno.

IOWA
Leroy E. Corlett, 101 High Street, Oskaloosa.
NORTH DAKOTA
David Cannell, Glen Ullin.
NEW MEXICO
James H. Collister, 416 South 3rd Street, Alberguerone

berquerque.

MISSOURI John C. Beck, 2326 Bellefontaine Avenue, Kansas City.

MASSACHUSETTS Moore, 617 Highland Avenue, Fall River.

Thomas Jones, Ox Hill Farm, Rowley.

OKLAHOMA T. Holmes 711 South Cheyenne Street, Tulsa.

T. Stephen, 505 West Maple Street, Merchantville.

MINNESOTA
C. Buckley, 503 East 3rd Street, Duluth.
J. Maddrell, 2630 North Upton Avenue, Minneapolis.

TEXAS Mrs. W. Mannzen, 2510 Rosedale Drive, Grif-fing Park, Port Arthur.

NEBRASKA T. D. Clarke, Exeter.

WISCONSIN J. H. Kewley, 806 Monroe Avenue, South Milwaukee.

J. Hussey, 338 North High Street; Jonesville.

INDIANA
Mrs. Walter Leighton, 636 East Broadway,
South Bend.

R. F. Costain Box 75, East Helena

ARIZONA Alfred H. Kelly, Box 405, Bisbee.

WASHINGTON James B. Moore, 4827 Brandon Street, Seattle.

FLORIDA W. Hay, 691-10th Avenue, St. Petersburg.

Mrs. C. A. Brown, 214 Grove Street, Rutland.
DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
J. Wilson Jenkinson, 1530 Upshur Street,
Washington, D. C.

KANSAS Miss Florence Joyce, R. 2, Topeka.

OREGON
R. Malcolm Teare, Box 124, Bonanuza, Klamath County.

CANADA

TORONTO Wilfred Moore, 47 Wiley Avenue.

W. D. Moore, 324 Monmouth Avenue, Mount Royal, P. Q.

WINNIPEG
John Corkill, 537 Ballantyne Avenue. LONDON, ONTARIO

Fred Stanton, 446 Dorinda Street. W. E. Kewley, 420 Herkimer Street.

OTTAWA T. W. Quayle, 404 Ayliner Apts., Slater Street.

QUEBEC CITY Mrs. Dorothy Benson, 160 Maison Nueve.

WINDSOR, ONTARIO Richard Mercer, 1152 Hall Avenue. Mrs. E. Proctor, 14 Giles Boulevard.

EDMONTON Arthur Teare, 10863-93rd Street. VANCOUVER

WANCOUVER
Mrs. M. M. Killip, 1020 Harwood Street.
Robt. H. Greggor, 1452 West 13th Avenue.

C. Quilliam, Swift Current.

BRANTFORD, ONTARIO Miss Ruth Lawton, 54 Sarah Street.

NORTHERN ONTARIO
Dan S. Hughes, Dome Mines, South Porcupine.
Sydney Smith, Matheson.
Bob S. Kennedy, Box 1062, Kirkland Lake.

COBALT, ONTARIO Mrs. Edith Cain, 136 Silver Street.

The executive officers sincerely thank you loyal Manx people for assuming the duties of Regional Directors in your districts, and through your efforts many new members may be enrolled in our Association this year. Also as boosters for our 1935 Convention, you may interest many more of our kinsfolk to "COME TO CLEVELAND."

Bon Voyage

Regional Director W. D. Moore, of Mount Regional Director W. D. Moore, of Mount Royal, Quebec, is making an extended busi-ness and pleasure trip through the West In-dies and South America. We wish him a pleasant and profitable trip and a safe return to Quebec.

Ladies' Auxiliary, N.A.M.A.

Since our Christmas issue three more pleasant Since our Christmas issue three more pleasant evenings have been spent, sponsored by our group in Cleveland. The first of these was held at the home of Mrs. John R. Cain, 488 East 126th Street, when 40 people participated in a bridge and social evening. The sum of \$10 was added to our funds.

The second party was held at the home of Mrs. Frank Kneen, 1640 Rydalmount Road, Cleveland Heights, where another very happy evening was spent, which added \$11.25 to our treasury.

evening was spent, which added \$11.25 to our treasury.

The third and final party took the form of a bridge party at the City Ice and Fuel Co. Assembly Hall, with about 100 persons attending. A cake, kindly donated by Mrs. Alfred Hall, and pillow covers, embroidered by Mrs. John Watterson, were drawn for, making the net proceeds \$26.

John Watterson, were drawn for, making the net proceeds \$26.

These little parties have collected \$105.10 for the Ladies' Auxiliary and have been the means of creating a fine social spirit among our people. The sum of \$50 has already been donated to the Ways and Means Committee for the Cleveland Convention.

May we appeal to the Manx ladies in other cities to sponsor similar parties and send along

May we appeal to the Manx ladies in other cities to sponsor similar parties and send along the proceeds of same to me.

May I take this opportunity to thank all the ladies who have so loyally assisted me in promoting these pleasant affairs, and all friends who have co-operated to make them so successful.

MRS. JOHN R. CAIN, Vice-President and Treasurer.

Convalescing

Our president, Mr. T. C. Kelly, has been confined to his home for several weeks with a severe illness. We are very glad, however, to report that a recent communication states he has greatly improved, and that he expects to return to business next week, and to resume the active leadership of the N.A.M.A. in which he is so keenly interested.

Mr. John T. Hyslop, of Cleveland, met with a serious accident in January, falling on the ice and fracturing his hip. We are pleased to report that he is recovering nicely and we hope he will soon be up and around again.

To the many members and friends who are ill and bed-ridden, may we pass on the kindly thought of a speedy recovery.

In Memoriam

We regret to report the passing of Louis Kelly, 3254—54th Street, Astoria, Long Island, N. Y. He was born 83 years ago in Douglas and never forgot his Island home. He dearly loved to talk about things Manx and was keenly interested in the N.A.M.A.

We shall always remember him and the wonderful time he had among his own people at the Buffalo Convention.

We regret to report the passing of Ceasar We regret to report the passing of Ceasar Mizzen, of Trevor, Wisconsin, December 25th, 1934. Mr. Muzzen was born at Victoria, Mount, Douglas, 61 years ago, and was the husband of Annie Kelly, late of Laxey.

We regret to report the passing of our member, Henry Gale, 11911—96th Street, Edmonton. Alta., age 70 years. He was always interested in things Manx, and leaves his widow and three daughters to mourn his loss, besides many friends in his home city. many friends in his home city.

We regret to report the passing suddenly on January 5th of R. Herbert Looney, 1253 East 142nd Street, Cleveland, Ohio. Herbert was a very interested Manxman, a trustee for many years of the Mona's Benefit Society, where he was respected highly by all members.

It is with deep regret that we report the passing of Mrs. Anna Fargher, 11813 Lake Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio. Mrs. Fargher was always interested in things Manx, a member of the Mona's Relief Society and the N.A.M.A.

We regret to report the passing suddenly of Mrs. Jane Caine, 34 Willard Street, Akron, Ohio, on February 16th, affectionately called Aunt Jane by all her Manx friends. She was born in Peel 92 years ago, and married the late Robert Nelson Caine and came to Cleveland in 1874, and to Akron in 1880, where she has since resided.

Mrs. Caine leaves four generations to mourn her loss and very many friends who always deemed it a pleasure to visit with her. She loved her old home city, Peel, and never tired of talking about things Manx. Her kindly ways and sincerity to everybody will be long remembered.

It is with deep regret that we report the passing of Mrs. J. Louis Higgins, 12211 Hene Avenue, Detroit, Mich., a highly respected member and always active in the work of the Detroit-Windsor Manx Society. Mrs. Higgins was always interested in the N.A.M.A. and the conventions where we were always delighted to meet her. She helped in her usual way to make our last convention the success it was.

We regret to report the passing of Mrs. Eliza A. Kennish, 1469 Rockwoy Avenue, Lakewood, Ohio. She was a very fine Manx wife and mother, and always was actively interested in our Manx affairs in Cleveland. Her many friends will miss her genial personality—always happy doing something for her friends.

One of Cleveland's grand old Manxmen, Mr. One of Cleveland's grand old Manxmen, Mr. Thomas Moughtin, passed away on March 19th, at the age of 91. Mr. Moughtin was a "native of Peel" and followed the sea for many years. He was a lifelong member of the Peveril Lodge of Oddfellows, Peel. He came to Cleveland a number of years ago. A true Manxman who rejoiced in visiting with his fellow countrymen, he attended all our Manx functions. Though advanced in years, he retained a keen interest in the events of the day.

To the families, relatives and friends of the above, may we extend our deepest sympathy.